# Newsletter January 2023

#### **President's Notes**



The next meeting will be Friday the 6th at 5:30 pm. I don't think there will be a demo, just the Elections "voting" then maybe a wood raffle & a show-&-tell if enough items are brought.

Hope to see a lot more members at the meeting & have a happy new year.

Robert

### **BREAKING NEWS**

Elections - the club needs to have an election of officers (President, VP, Treasurer and Secretary). The club can't exist without a full staff of officers. So, if you want to nominate someone or yourself, let us know!

We have a new member, William David, that wishes to become the new president. If you are among the few that have been coming to the meetings you probably know who he is. If you are an active member please attend this meeting to vote..

#### Bemis - Club News

Bemis is asking the club to sign a new agreement with the club & anyone interested in knowing what is in it should definitely show up & talk about what the club wants & what the club has to do to stay at Bemis.

Club Officers

Robert Brewer, President, rbrew2543@gmail.com

Stephen Maikell, VP, Webguy, Semaike@hotmail.com

Al Testa, Treasurer, aat222@enturylink.com

Secretary, Vic Vickers

Librarian, Russ Fellers

## **Class News**

The club was asked to do a wood turning class for some college VIP's by Bemis & a pen class was decided on. William Smith & William David assisted with the 12 that attended.

Every body left with a pen & was very happy with the class, below is a picture of them with their pens, the lady in front is the VP of the college.

